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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
Last Bulletin we posted and/or emailed 
our Achievements 2010 booklet which 
lists the academic, sporting & cultural 

highlights from last year. In this Bulletin I refer you to our 
Annual School Report (ASR) which will be uploaded onto 
our website by the end of March. The ASR uses the data 
provided by the DET Educational Measurement & Statistical 
Assessment Directorate (EMSAD) to outline value-added 
growth, comparison to state in HSC, SC, NAPLAN and 
ESSA and comparison to Similar Education Groups (SEG). 
The ASR identifies where we have achieved our academic 
targets and where we will need to focus in 2011 to ensure 
continuous improvement in student learning outcomes. The 
ASR has data similar to the data provided by the Australian 
Curriculum, Assessment & Reporting Authority (ACARA). In 
NSW all Annual School Reports follow the same template. I 
commend the ASR to you for review of our strengths and our 
improvement targets for 2011.

On a different note may I congratulate Dominic Bizzarri 
and Cody Lucas for their selection in the Northern  NSW 
Institute of Sport Trans Tasman Tournament in soccer. Well 
done Dominic and Cody.

It is always a pleasure to congratulate students and staff on 
their various successes, but please note that I do rely on staff 
and students to pass the information on to me so that I can 
include their successes in the Bulletin. Please continue to 
make this information available.

Congratulations also to Ashleigh Wells (Year 12, 2010) 
whose HSC Body of Work was selected to be hung in 
the Lake Macquarie City Art Gallery annual showcase of 
outstanding HSC major works from the region’s Visual Arts 

students. Well done Ashleigh, what an honour! Congratula-
tions also to her teacher Ms Renae Rogers (Farrell).

Congratulations to Isobel Cootes (Year 10) who was 
selected in the Westfield Australian Under 17 Women’s Na-
tional Training Camp as preparation for the Asian Football 
Confederation (AFC) U-16 Women’s Championship Trial 
2011. Well done Isobel!

Whilst we still have plenty of time ahead of us prior to the 
selection and induction of new student leaders 2011-2012. 
I thought it timely to publish our process for the Selection 
of Student Executive later in this bulletin. This is a rigorous 
and transparent process to select our school leaders and I 
encourage parents to encourage our prospective new lead-
ers to get involved and apply when the process begins in 
August-September.

In conclusion, I will be taking 11 days Long Service Leave 
commencing 25 March. During my leave,  Mr Best will 
be relieving Principal and Mr Ostermann will be relieving 
Deputy Principal. I know the school is in great hands! I look 
forward to coming back rested and ready for a very busy 
Term 2. On assembly this week I informed students in Years 
7 to 10 that in Terms 2 & 3 I will do class visits to look at 
bookwork. Student notebooks are an integral part of their 
learning process and as such I expect books to be covered, 
legible, with margins and the day’s date. The notes need to 
be sequential with homework completed. I also said that 
‘doodles’ and graffiti are evidence that the student was not 
focused in class and that needs to change. A copy of our 
bookwork policy is included in the Bulletin.  I look forward 
to spending time in classrooms next term to see evidence of 
students’ learning.

Dr Sharon Parkes
Principal
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WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL 
P & C ASSOCIATION
The next meeting of the Warners Bay High School P & C 
Association will be held in room H1 on Tuesday 24 May at 
7.00pm for a 7.30pm start.  At 7.00pm we will again start 
with some social time where everyone can talk over a drink 
and something to eat.

It was encouraging seeing such a great roll up at the AGM 
in March and even better having people enthusiastically 
volunteering to get involved by taking on positions.  I would 
like to thank all of the outgoing office bearers for their work 
over the last twelve months and welcome the new execu-
tive.  Your P&C Executive for 2011 is:

President ... Phillip Jones

Vice President ... Janine Chock

... Jill Lenton

Secretary
...

Vacant (Position will be filled 
at our May general meeting)

Minute Secretary ... Jodi Booth

Treasurer ... Tonia McKenzie-Low

I look forward to working with the new executive to ensure 
we are able to continue to provide additional faculty re-
sources not normally available to the school.

We will be continuing our series of presentations at our 
monthly meetings.  We would like to welcome a member 
of the English faculty who will be doing a presentation on 
‘Changes to NAPLAN Text Type’.  Why not come and use 
this opportunity to get additional information on school 
programs and get to know the Principal, some of the school 
executive and other parents in the relaxed atmosphere of a 
P&C meeting.

The canteen, which is the P&C’s main income source, has 
had another smooth start.  Donations from the canteen have 
enabled the P&C to fulfill its first term commitment and 
provide a bonus donation to the school.  I would like to 
thank Wendy, Jenelle and the dedicated volunteers for their 
efforts.  If you have a free day once a month, why not volun-
teer on the canteen.  New volunteers are always welcome.

We look forward to your continued support and hope to see 
you at our next meeting.

Phillip Jones - WBHS P&C President

* LOW-RISK DRIVING
SPECIALIST
* Cars are 5-Star ANCAP rated 
*  Auto or Manual
*  Structured  Lessons 

 GORDON’S DRIVING SCHOOL 

BELMONT PH   4945 4286

Lessons from 

$45
  for one hour 

P & C Meeting
The next Warners Bay High School P & C Meeting will be 

held on

Tuesday, 24 May 2011 

Drinks and nibbles at 7.00 pm 

Meeting commences 7.30 pm

in H1 

(Enter through Gate 1 - First building on right)
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LANGUAGES
Japan Quake

This has been a summer of world disasters that we will not 
forget for a long time.  The earthquake and subsequent 
events in Northern Japan have impacted on all of us, not the 
least being our friends and colleagues in Japan. It made us 
realise how many Japanese people and how many places 
in Japan we are linked to, from our exchange students in 
Hakodate on the top island,  through to our sister school 
in Asakawa (Fukushima), our long standing sister school 
Suginami in Tokyo, down to our new link in Kyoto, and 
even to the bottom island when we used to host students 
from Hakata. Luckily, so far there has been no loss of life 
that we are directly related to. However, through copious 
emails and student interaction on Facebook we know that 
all Japanese have experienced, and still are suffering. It puts 
our disappointment about the possible postponement of the 
September trip to Japan into perspective.

Thanks to a great idea from Mrs Karen Holmes we have 
put together a “Book of Good Wishes” to send to our sister 
school Suginami HS in Tokyo. A big thank you to all students 
who paused, thinking carefully before writing something in 
the book. And also to all the students, teachers and parents 
who contributed to the appeal.

Asian Literacy Grants

1.  Warners Bay High School Grant:  

We have been lucky to receive a grant to enable us to em-
ploy two tutors this year. We have been in contact with Eri 
Takeuchi in Japan and she has agreed to return for a third 
year to help with all our classes and possibly meet some 
of our primary school students to introduce them to some 
Japanese through elective GATS classes in Term 3.  We have 
also just met Li Na, a young woman from Shanghai here 
studying for a MBA and living in Eleebana who will help us 
with Chinese in the school community.  We’ve been very 
fortunate to come across two such competent and friendly 
young people who are more than happy to help us.

2.  Regional Asian Literacy Grant

Mrs Sherwood has been busy with other experienced teach-
ers of senior Japanese and Chinese writing two new courses:  
Japanese Workplace Beginners and Chinese Workplace Be-
ginners. These courses could be of interest to those students 
studying Retail, Hospitality and Travel and Tourism who 
would like some basic language and cultural etiquette skills 
that relate to the work environment. This will be offered in 
several schools across the region next year, subject to ap-
proval from the Board of Studies.

Kelver Hartley Bequest Program 

Through the generosity of this University of Newcastle  
bequest, we have already started Café Bla-Bla on Monday 
afternoons for Year 12 French where our students converse 

with Remy, a native speaker experienced in working with 
senior students.  Year 10 French will go to the Year 10 
French Activity Day on 28 April for a day of immersion and 
fun filled activities at the university. We’re looking forward 
to the skit they’ve prepared for the Star Academy session 
(French version of Idol). Later on in June, Year 12 French 
will also be attending a HSC Speaking Skills Day. All this 
has been arranged with the help of the two French lecturers 
at the University, Marie-Laure Vuaille-Barcan and Alistair 
Rolls, who are looking forward to meeting our students.

Future Trips

The first parent meeting for the France ’12 trip will be held 
in Term 4. Students and parents should be aware that stu-
dents are invited to participate on all our overseas trips after 
they have completed an application. Students must prove 
themselves worthy of representing WBHS and Australia 
when overseas with the school.

Year 10 students who are interested in doing Chinese Be-
ginners in the Preliminary Course 2012 and also travelling 
to China on a school trip (Beijing, Great Wall, Tianamen 
Square etc), in April, 2012, should introduce themselves to 
Mrs Biram in the Languages Staff room as we need to ramp 
up on our organisation for this trip. A draft itinerary and 
basic costings have been done. It is expected that the first 
parent meeting for this trip will be in Term 2.

Lynne Sherwood. Head Teacher Languages.
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TAS REPORT
It’s been a busy, exciting time in TAS during first term this 
year.

Year 7 students have been involved in a new introduction to 
Technology program called ‘To Infinity and Beyond’ which 
involved them developing a rocket from recycled materials 
which can support an ‘eggstronaut’ (egg). Students were 
assessed on the ‘eggstronaut’s’ fate as well as the distance 
it travelled. This design project also required students to 
research and complete a persuasive text on a designer of 
their choice.

Students in Child Studies, Industrial Technology Automo-
tive, Industrial Technology Timber, Food Technology, 
Textiles Technology, Graphics Technology and Information 
and Software Technology, have been responding well to 
their design briefs and have been producing some brilliant 
work. Examples of these are shown below.

 

Preliminary and HSC students in Exploring Early Childhood, 
Software Design and Development, Information Processes 
and Technology, Design and Technology, Hospitality, En-
gineering Studies, Food Technology, Industrial Technology 
Metal and Engineering, Industrial Technology Timber, and 
Textiles and Design are reminded to buckle down in prepa-
ration for the challenges ahead. Any students who wish to 
access extra advice or assistance with course work should 
contact their class teacher.

TAS Faculty

Emily Finley and Kiera Dole’s efforts so far this term.

Warners Bay High School would like to thank 

Able Tree Services  

for their generous donation of mulch to our school. 
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Student Subject Commendation Teacher 
Clarine Cherry 
Jayden Keeley 

Year 11 
Industrial Technology Automotive 

Excellent work ethic Mr Mackay 

Brandon Gellatly 
Harrison Welsh 
Samuel Breese 

Year 8 
Industrial Technology Timber 

Outstanding work ethic Mr Butler 

Tanisha Brown  
 

 
Ella Sugo 

Year 10 
Child Studies 

 
Year 10 Textiles Technology 

Excellent work and wonderful 
effort 

 
Innovative design work 

Miss Fox 

Wade Budden 
 

Anita Sugo 
Jake Christie 

Year 10 Graphics 
 

Year 11 Software Design 

Excellent technique in drawing 
 

Excellent class work and effort 
 

 

Mr Ford 

Wade Budden 
Ellen James 

Luke Coleman 
Paul Donkin 

Ty Lange-Smith 

Year 10 
Industrial Technology Timber 

An excellent, consistent 
approach in all areas 

Mrs 
Goldsmith 

Stephanie Newton 
Scott Rumford 

 
 

Emily Kennett 
Tanner Johnson 

Year 12 
Information Processes and 

Technology 
 

Year 12 
Design and Technology 

Outstanding work ethic 
 
 
 

Outstanding Major Design 
Project work 

Miss Kennedy 
 
 
 
 

Tehya Blackman 
Lachlan Drummond 

Liam Goldsmith 

Year 7  
Technology 

Excellent design work Mrs O’Keefe 

Luke Hodgson 
Ellie Pastourmoglou 

Rachel Jeffs 

Year 7 
Technology 

Superb effort, 
a pleasure to teach. 

Miss Eastlake 

Kiera Dole 
Emily Finley 

 
Alexis Walker 

Georgia Lindsay 

Year 8 
Food Technology 

 
Year 11 

Food Technology 

Exceptional effort in practical 
lessons 

 
Consistent effort and 

enthusiasm towards all aspects 
of the course. 

Miss 
Saunders 

Perry McNulty 
Maddison McGrath 

 
Abbey Barnier 
Taylor Choice 

Year 9 
Food Technology 

 
Year 11 

Hospitality 

Outstanding assessment task 
 
 

Excellent practical work and 
application 

Miss Allen 

Yannis Browne Year 8 
Industrial Technology 

Excellent role model Mr Callen 

Brooke Nespeca 
Samantha Golding 

Tammy Jeffs 
Lucy Beaven 

Melanie Allen 
Amber Travers 

Sabina Gombosa 
Ella Sugo 

Amelia Shultz 
Maddie Taylor 
Renee Wadwell 

Kate Lindsay 

11 Textiles 
12 Textiles 
12 Textiles 
9 Textiles 

8 Technology 
11 Textiles 
9 Textiles 
10 Textiles 
9 Textiles 
9 Textiles 
8 Textiles 
8 Textiles 

Creative practical 
Outstanding MTP 

Creative MTP 
Fantastic fascinator 

Creative ideas 
Great oral presentation 
Great fashion sketches 
Great fashion sketches 

Creative fascinator 
Excellent fascinator  

Great start to Textiles 
Great start to Textiles 

Mrs Kennedy 

Samantha Fisher 
Nick Ryan 

Emily Major 

Year 11 Engineering Studies 
 

Year 11 Design and Technology 

Great assessment task 
 

Artistic design work 

Mr Munday 

We congratulate the following students for their excellent efforts to date in our subjects and look forward to seeing 
what they produce in the future.
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SCHOOL DIARY
Apr 1 Year 8 Focus Day

Year 10 Canoe Trip Day 2

Rehearsal Day - Lake Mac Performing Arts 
Centre

4 Band Tour week

5 Youth Week Indigenous Students

8 Last day Term 1

27 Staff  Development Day

28 Students return Term 2

Year 7 Focus Day

Year 10 French AcƟ vity Day - N’ctle Uni
29 Year 7 Focus Day

May 2 Year 12 Parent/Teacher interviews - 3pm - 
5pm

6 Year 12 HSC Music Day - N’ctle Conservato-
rium

 10 NAPLAN Years 7 & 9 - Language & WriƟ ng

11 NAPLAN Years 7 & 9 - Reading

12 NAPLAN Years 7 & 9 - Numeracy

Year 12 Biology - Sydney Children’s Hosp.
19 ImmunisaƟ on Catch Up Day - Common Room

20 French Film FesƟ val - Years 8-11

Year 10 Focus Day
30 Year 8 Medieval Day

Jun 10 Year 9 Focus Day

Year 12 HSC English Adv Study Day
13 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday

14 Starstruck rehearsals - Year 10 girls

15 Starstruck rehearsals - Year 10 girls

16 Starstruck rehearsals - Year 10 girls - evening

17 Starstruck rehearsals - Year 10 girls - evening

22 MADD night

DR PETER VAUGHAN BDS,MDSc (Syd Uni) 
  SPECIALIST ORTHODONTIST 

We treat at a realistic price 
We use the best materials available, eg clear braces 
for all patients at no extra cost.  
We do Invisalign. 
We provide a written guarantee with treatment 
Most patients are treated without extractions 
Parents are always welcome into the surgery every 
visit where there is a very friendly environment 
When treatment is needed options are offered 
Consultations are $85 and Medicare Teen Vouchers 
are accepted 
Referral not required 

Visit our web site: www.orthodontist.com.au
Phone Charlestown or Wallsend on 49425244 

Jun 27 Years 8,9 & 10 Parent / Teacher interviews-
NAIDOC week

28 P&C meeƟ ng

29 Year 7 Formal Assembly Pds 1&2

Year 8 Formal Assembly Pds 3 & 4
30 Year 10 History excursion - MPC

July 1 Year 10 Formal Assembly Pds 1 & 2

Last day Term 2
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CHESS AND CHECKERS AT 
WARNERS BAY HIGH
Chess Knockout Team

Our School Chess Team has won their first match in the 
first round of the NSW Junior Chess League State Knockout 
Competition.  All members of the team played brilliantly, to 
give us a 4-0 win over Belmont Christian College.  Our team 
is: Luke Sunol, Tyler Rodgers (Year 12), Nic Blarasin (Year 
10) and Hamish Broadhurst-Tynan (Year 9).  We wish the 
team well for their future matches.  

School Competitions for Chess and Checkers

These two competitions will start in Week 1 of Term 2, with 
Chess to be played on Thursdays and Checkers on Fridays 
so students can enter both competitions.  All students are 
encouraged to enter, even beginner level players.   We 
will run different divisions to cater for players with differ-
ing levels of competence and experience.  Students should 
enter by writing their name on the sheets with Ms Bright by 
Wednesday, 6 April (last week of Term 1).  Social matches 
are being played all Term 1 on Thursdays for Chess and 
Fridays for Checkers.  

Chess Coaching Sessions

We are extremely grateful to 
David Absalom (ex-student 
and previous School Chess 
Champion) and Mr Doug 
Wright who have been giv-
ing up their time to run fun 
Chess coaching sessions in 
our Library at lunchtimes 
on Thursdays.  All students 
are welcome to join these 
sessions.

School Chess Team (L to R)-

Luke Sunol, Hamish Broadhurst-Tynan, Ms Sue Bright (Co-
ordinator), Nic Blarasin and Tyler Rodgers.

CAREERS
Mr White will be on Long Service Leave for Weeks 1 – 4 
next term.  Mr  Alexander and Ms Stoddart will be cover-
ing his Careers portfolio during this time. Both have a lot 
of experience in dealing with  Career options available to 
students, so if you are not sure of something, please feel  free 
to contact them.

Work Experience 

Many Year 10 students are undertaking Work Experience 
this year as a way of gaining insight into future careers. Year 
10 students can only undertake Work Experience during 
school terms, and only during weeks when they do not 
have an Assessment task. If a student identifies an employer, 
they need to complete the Work Experience application kit 
that is on the year 10 section within the Careers Group on 
MOODLE.  Year 11 can only undertake work experience 
during school holidays. Year 11 students will need to see Mr 
White in order to co-ordinate the program. Students CAN-
NOT be paid for Work Experience!

RSA course 

The RSA  (Responsible Service of Alcohol ) course running 
on Wednesday, 27 April is now full.  If you have missed out, 
Mr White can suggest some local RTOs to contact about 
courses running in the future.

RCG course

  A Responsible Conduct of Gambling course will be run-
ning on  Monday, 18 July at the school. Mr White will issue 
notes during Term 2

Year 10 Careers  

Mr White has outlined to students during their Career lesson 
sin Term 1  some very useful Careers websites. The links are 
on the Year 10 section of MOODLE if you would like to see 
this information.

Mr White
Careers Adviser
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A heart fi lled sun
The sun glittering high in the sky

Beating heart deep in the universe
Silent and calm yet so alive

To pass to the darkness of night
Asleep until morning break

To light up valleys on the earth below

The sun is lying

In a fi eld or clouds

The beauty of this calm

Silent once again

To pass today’s end

In the sky

A sun  

A heart

by Beth Dolbel

A heart fiA heart fi










































________________________________________ ____________________________________
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Call for a free quote
to upgrade your security

Copies of the 2010 School 

Magazine are still available for 

those students who paid their 

General 

Contribution

in 2010. 

Pick up your copy from the 

office
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Warners Bay High School would like to thank 

Bennett’s Tree Service  

for their generous donation of mulch to our school. 

ROTARY AUSTRALIA & NEW ZEALAND STUDENT EXCHANGE

2012 PROGRAM EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST OPEN

This program is designed for 14-16 year old students (In Year 9 or 10 in 2012) to 
experience a true ‘exchange’ with a family in New Zealand.  Local Students are 

matched with a New Zealand student and travel to New Zealand to attend school during Term 2, 
2012.  Both students then return to Australia and attend school here for Term 3, 2012.  

The students’ family hosts the NZ student and includes them in their normal family life.

This is an exciting way to experience another culture with the support of Rotary. 

More information and expression of interest forms can be found at  www.ranzse.com.au      

                               Expressions of interest close 30 June 2011

MOUTHGUARD 
PROTECTIVE PACKAGE

Broken and Cracked Teeth are ruined for life

A simple one layered custom fi tted 
mouthguard offers some protection

And is easy to wear and get used too.

Dr Peter Hubbard offers any student this 
type of mouthguard with a dental consultation 

for whatever you get back from 
your medical fund.

If you are not in a medical fund we 
offer you the above for $40.00

To take up this offer simply 
give me a 

ring on 49292193

Violin
Do you love music?

Have you ever wanted to play the violin?   
Build Confidence and Focus 
While having Lots of FUN! 

All ages.  One-on-one weekly lessons 
Group lessons, Concerts & Workshops  
For enquiry:   Akiko on 0431 886 845 

yosh suzuki vn optusnet com au
Yoshioka Suzuki Violin Studio, Tingira Heights 
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BOOKWORK AT WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL
Whilst we understand that a student’s workbook refl ects their individuality and personality, 
we also believe that a student’s workbook is a refl ection of their commitment to learning.Workbooks are the basis for student revision and preparation for assessment 
and as such, the standards expected for students‛ workbooks at WBHS are:1.     Legibility
      In an external examination the marker assesses student knowledge through 
the written response. Writing that is in pencil, illegible or poorly constructed 
makes it diffi cult for the marker to read and this may affect the student‛s mark.Students should preferably use blue or black pen, not pencil, unless specifi ed by 
the teacher or examination rules.
If using fl uorescent pens, the writing needs to be easily read2.   Lesson notes should have headings, key words highlighted and each lesson 
should have the date, (so that missed work can be easily copied). Sentences 
with correct capitalisation and punctuation should be used unless the teacher 
requests another format.
3.   Bookwork should be complete with evidence of any corrections (as per 
teacher‛s comments) and organised in sequential order (no gap pages).4.     Evidence of student pride in their work, no graffi ti, sheets glued into 
appropriate sections, name on book and preferably a cover (to protect the book).

Warners Bay High School Executive and Dr. Sharon ParkesRe-issued February 2008

T WARNET WAR
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 1 Myles Avenue, Warners Bay, NSW, 2282   (P.O. Box 215)     Ph:  49549488     Fax:  49565297    

WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL 
 “Quality Education for All” 

 
Principal:  Dr Sharon Parkes 

 
 

SELECTION OF STUDENT EXECUTIVE – WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL (WBHS) 
POLICY FOR SELECTION 

 
Rationale 
 
The selection of student leaders at WBHS is based on the merit principle. Applicants demonstrate their skills, experience and 
passion for leadership through a competitive process involving a panel of school staff and outgoing Year 12 Student Executive. 
 
The process is designed to allow young leaders to outline their leadership at school and community level and to articulate how they 
would contribute to the school leadership team for school improvement. 
 
Once selected on merit, the new executive team participate in a one day leadership conference led by the Principal and Head 
Teacher Student Welfare, and joined during the lunch break by Year 10 and Year 11 Year Advisers and the Head Teacher 
Languages who is responsible for School Ceremonies, Assemblies and the induction of Student Executive. During the day all 
participants work together to outline their leadership stance and values platforms to come to a shared understanding of leadership 
concepts and principles. During the workshop students also formulate their leadership action plan for the next 12 months. 
 
At the end of the workshop the new Student Executive, Year Advisers, Head Teacher Languages, Head Teacher Student Welfare 
and Principal vote for the Captains from the Year 11 cohort. This democratic process ensures that voting for the captaincy 
positions is based on informed choice in terms of what the students have articulated during the day in relation to their leadership 
capacity and skills. 
 
This process avoids the ‘popularity vote’ process where students interested in the captaincy positions present a 2-3 minute speech 
to a year group outlining their leadership skills and contributions to school life. 
 
Process:  
 

1. Applications are sought (in August) from interested students in Years 10 and 11 for the period commencing September of 
the current year to September the following year. A one page application form is provided where students outline their 
leadership skills and experiences and how they could contribute to the leadership of the school. 

2. Applicants are shortlisted by a panel comprising the relevant Year Advisers, Head Teacher Student Welfare, three 
outgoing Year 12 Student Executive and the Principal. 

3. Shortlisted applicants are briefed on the interview process by the Principal. Unsuccessful applicants are provided with 
feedback by the Principal and/or Head Teacher Student Welfare. 

4. Year 10 and Year 11 applicants are interviewed in year groups by a panel comprising one of the relevant Year Advisers, 
three available Year 12 Student Executive and the principal. At the end of each day all interviews applicants are debriefed 
by the panel and the outgoing School Captains. 
Unsuccessful applicants are provided with feedback by the Principal and/or Head Teacher Welfare. 

5. A Leadership conference is conducted in early September with the new Student Executive led by Head Teacher Student 
Welfare and Principal, being joined at lunchtime by Year 10 and Year 11 Year Advisers and Head Teacher Languages. 
Captains from the Year 11 cohort are elected. All other Year 11 nominees become Vice Captains. 

6. The Student Executive Induction and handover of leadership by the outgoing Student Executive occurs during the Year 
12 Graduation ceremony in September each year. 

 
Structure of the Student Executive 
 

 Eight students chosen on merit through interview from Year 11. 
 Six students chosen on merit through interview from Year 10. 
 Two students elected to represent the Student Representative Council (SRC) from Year 10 or Year 11.  

 
Numbers may vary in relation to the merit selected students in Year 10 and Year 11 depending on the calibre of applicants. 
 
 
Dr Sharon Parkes 
Principal  
September 2010  
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UNIFORM SHOP TALK 
SENIOR JERSEY ORDERS

Senior jerseys should be here by the end of Term. I will put 
out a message in roll call and at the Year 11 assembly to let 
everyone know when they are ready for collection.

SOCKS

Have all your white socks been eaten by the washing ma-
chine? (I’m sure that’s what happens to ours). If so, come 
in and buy half a dozen pairs and you won’t have to worry 
about matching them up anymore because they all look the 
same! No more coming to school wearing odd socks. We 
have three sizes available so there is a pair to fit everyone. 

TRACKPANTS

Trackpants are unisex and come in all sizes. They are warm 
and very comfortable. They can be worn all day with no 
need to get changed for sport.

STOCK

We have absolutely everything in stock in all sizes, so now is 
the best time to get fitted out for the rest of the school year. If 
there is something missing from your school uniform, there 
are now no excuses for not having it. 

PHONE ORDERS

If you are unable to get to the Uniform Shop during opening 
hours, feel free to phone in your order and pay by credit 
card over the phone. Your child can then come in, try on 
and collect their order when the shop is open. Alternatively 
we also accept cheques made out to Daylight Sportswear 
Pty Ltd.

RETURNS & EXCHANGES

All returns and exchanges must be in original condition , not 
washed or worn and be accompanied by the original sales 
docket. Items must be returned or exchanged within three 
months of purchase.

Yvonne Wade
Uniform Shop Manager

School Ties 

are for sale at the School Office for those students / parents 
who need to make an urgent purchase outside Uniform Shop 
hours.

School ties must be worn to all formal assemblies and on 
excursions where students are expected to wear their uniform. 

$20 cash, cheque or credit card only 
                          - no EFTPOS available.   
                          
Cheques to made out to Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd.  

Thank you.
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OPERATING HOURS
EVERY

WEDNESDAY - 
8.00AM - 12.00PM

THURSDAY
12.00PM - 4.00PM

Additional hours on demand
refer to King Street Noticeboard

____________ ____________________________

RS

- 
PM

PM
demand

Noticeboard

ITEM PRICE
GIRLS

S/S White Blouse & Piping $26.00

2 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

4 Pleat Tartan Skirt $48.50

Black (Stretch) Slacks $39.00

Black Prestalene Shorts $35.00

Black Thick Stockings $9.50

BOYS

S/S Tailored White Shirt $26.00

Black Gabardine Shorts $35.00

Black Gabardine Trousers $42.00

UNISEX

Custom Polo Shirt $25.00

School Jacket $65.00

80/20 Wool Jumper $68.50

Polar Fleece Top $38.00

White Socks $7.50

Please check in at the 
Front Office on arrival.

ITEM PRICE
SPORT (UNISEX)

Sport Socks 2-7, 7-12, 11-14 $7.50

Microfibre Trackpants $35.00

Sport Shorts - Standard Length $24.00

Sport Shorts  - Longer Length $24.00

Sport Polo Shirt $32.00

SPECIAL/OTHERS

Winter Scarf* $20.00

School Ties $20.00

School Cap $15.00

Apron $10.00

Chef’s Cap $6.50

Broad Brimmed Hats - UV Protection $15.00

Senior Polo - Yrs 11 & 12 $35.00

Senior Jersey - Yrs 11 & 12 - Long Sleeve TBA

Uniform Shop Manager -  Yvonne Wade 

Phone: 49549617 (shop hours)

SIZES
GIRLS 2 - 26 (Standard commercial size) - 

specific girls items
BOYS 8,10,12 + Extra small

S/M/L - XXXXXL
UNISEX Same as Boys sizes

SPORT Same as Boys sizes

JUMPERS 10 - 26

Please make cheques payable to 
Daylight Sportswear Pty Ltd

EFTPOS NOW AVAILABLE
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STUDENT INVOICES
For your convenience, Student Invoices are now being sent 
to you with each issue of the Bay Bulletin.

Please look on the back of the address label of this edition 
to locate your invoice.

Parents / caregivers who receive the Bay Bulletin by email 
will receive their invoice by mail as usual. 

Invoice Date: 28/03/2011
Amounts paid on or after the invoice date (28/03/2011) will still appear on this invoice.

Invoice to: Mr M Hopwood

WARNERS BAY HIGH SCHOOL
1 Myles Avenue WARNERS BAY NSW 2282Phone: (02) 49549488 - Fax: (02) 49565297

"Quality Education for All"

Alexis Hopwood
Pay02-Dec-10 PD07 PD Health 2011

$6.0002-Dec-10 EN07 English 2011
$3.0002-Dec-10 SP07 Sport 2011

$30.0002-Dec-10 General Contrib 2011
$70.0002-Dec-10 MU07 Music 2011
$20.0002-Dec-10 TE07 Ind Arts 2011
$25.0002-Dec-10 TE07 Home Ec 2011
$25.0002-Dec-10 VA07 Vis Arts 2011
$30.00

Total for student: $209.00
Total for family: $209.00

Principal.

Please Note: the General Contribution is voluntary.Subject money is used to provide consumables.
Dr Sharon Parkes

CREDIT CARD PAYMENT SLIP:
CARD NUMBER:

EXPIRY DATE (mm/yy) CCV NUMBER:
CARDHOLDER NAME:

VISA:

MASTERCARD:

PAYMENT AMOUNT:

SIGNATURE:

Parent / Caregiver

Student Name

Book  2011/12 Pre-Order Form
Entertainment™ Books are coming to Warners Bay High School in 2011! 

Books will be sent home to year 7 and 11 families in Term 2 as a fund-raiser.  
B t f th h ’t it d !

Warners Bay High School – Pre-Order Payment Form 
Child’s Name: (please print)__________________________________________    Class/Group____________ 

No. of Books– Newcastle /CCoast/Hunter Valley:__________($60 inclusive GST)  Total charge $_________  

Method of Payment:   Cash  Cheque  Credit Card

Please make cheques payable to: Warners Bay High School 

Or please charge my:    Visa  Mastercard  

Card Number   __ __ __ __/__ __ __ __/__ __ __ __/__ __ __ __     Exp Date __ __/__ __     CRV __ __ __

Card Holder’s Name :___________________________________Signature:_____________________________ 

Address:________________________________________________Daytime Tel:___________________________ 


